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Chairperson, 

 

Concerning the topic “Protection of the atmosphere”, the Austrian delegation 

commends Special Rapporteur Murase for his fifth report which deals with general 

issues of international law regarding the protection of the atmosphere, such as 

implementation, compliance and the peaceful settlement of disputes in connection 

with the protection of the atmosphere. 

 

The main gist of the report is reflected in the three new Draft Guidelines 10 to 12 that 

aim at integrating the substantive Draft Guidelines 1 to 9 into the general system of 

international law. 

 

As to Draft Guideline 10 (1) on implementation of international obligations, Austria is 

not convinced of the necessity of this provision. It is already a fundamental principle 

of general international law that international obligations have to be implemented by 

states in their domestic law. It depends on the legal system of the relevant state in 

which manner the obligations are implemented



 

enforcement measures” should be qualified to read “other forms of lawful enforcement 

measures” in order to exclude measures in breach of international law. 

 

Draft Guideline 12 (1) on dispute settlement states the obvious, namely that disputes 

have to be settled by peaceful means, including disputes relating to the protection of 

the atmosphere from atmospheric pollution and atmospheric degradation. As to 

Draft Guideline 12 (2), the UHIHUHQFH�WR�WKH�´fact-intensive FKDUDFWHUµ of a dispute is 

misleading, since large disputes, even other than those relating to the protection of 

the atmosphere, are very likely to involve a huge quantity of facts that the judges and 

not ´WHFKQLFDO�DQG�VFLHQWLILF�H[SHUWVµ�have to deal with. The involvement of technical 

and scientific expertise in the assessment of a case may be necessary if the facts of a 

case are of a special and complex nature. Accordingly, it is the specialty and 

complexity of the facts and not their fact-intensity that requires the assistance of 

experts.  

 

 

Chairperson, 

 

The Austrian delegation commends Special Rapporteur Gómez Robledo for his fifth 

report and congratulates the Commission on the adoption of the Draft Guidelines on 

“Provisional application of treaties” on first reading. The Draft Guidelines will 

provide a valuable tool for states and international organisations in their treaty 

making practice. We also want to express our appreciation of the extensive study of 

practice in regard to provisional application of treaties prepared by the Secretariat. 

 

The Austrian delegation notes, however, that the present formulation of the Draft 

Guidelines resembles very closely the text of the Draft Guidelines provisionally 

adopted last year and that suggestions made by delegations during the past 6th 

Committee meetings have not or only very cautiously been taken up. 

 

With regard to the possibility to make reservations when agreeing to the provisional 

application of treaties, as provided for in Draft Guideline 7 

ó





 

Draft Conclusion 13 




